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In May 2017, the Wall Street Journal reported that the Securities and Exchange 
Commission was investigating whether Sunrun Inc. (“Sunrun”) adequately disclosed to 
investors the number of customer cancellations.  Sunrun’s Audit Committee conducted an 
independent review of the claims in the Wall Street Journal article and determined that 
the claims were unfounded.  Based on its review, the Audit Committee expressed 
confidence in Sunrun’s cancellation processes and did not recommend any changes. 
 
Sunrun is not aware of any open or ongoing government investigations other than what is 
disclosed in our public filings, and Sunrun has not been contacted by the Federal Bureau 
of Investigation (“FBI”) or United States Attorney’s Office. 
 
On December 14, 2018, an online post claimed that Sunrun was the subject of an 
investigation by the FBI and United States Department of Justice (“DOJ”), and cited 
documents purporting to indicate that the matter had been assigned to the United States 
Attorney’s Office, Northern District of California.  Contrary to that story, on December 
16, 2018, a supervising attorney in the United States Attorney’s Office, Northern District 
of California, confirmed to Sunrun that Sunrun is not under DOJ or FBI investigation. 


